
TO: Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk 

FROM: Councilmember Mario Bravo, District 1 

COPIES: Nancy Cano, Boards and Commissions Coordinator 

Emily McGinn, Assistant to City Council 

DATE: March 15, 2023 

SUBJECT: District 1 Appointments to Boards & Commissions 

I would like to appoint the following individuals to Boards and Commissions for 

the remainder of an unexpired term of office to expire May 31, 2023, as listed 

below: 

Name Board 

Yenter Tu  Disability Access Advisory Committee 

Teresa Granillo SA Early Childhood Education Municipal 

Development Corporation 

  

The applications are on file with the Office of the City Clerk. 

Mario Bravo 

Councilmember, District 1 

City of San Antonio 

Office of the City Council 
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